
 

                                                                        

CCSO asks SLED to investigate in-custody death 
2024-002847 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Monday, March 11, 2024 

 

NORTH CHARLESTON, S.C. – The South Carolina Law Enforcement Division has been asked 

to investigate after an in-custody death occurred in the sally port at the Sheriff Al Canon 

Detention Center. 

 

Shortly after 11:30 p.m. Sunday, March 10, 2024, a man arrested on charges of Receiving 

Stolen Goods was being prepared to be booked into the detention center when he suffered a 

medical event. 

 

Deputies attempted life saving measures. EMS then arrived and transported the man to Roper 

St. Francis Hospital. He was pronounced dead a short time later. 

 

Per protocol, the Office of Professional Standards at the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office is 

conducting an internal review. CCSO detectives are also investigating. 

 

The Charleston County Coroner’s Office can provide identity information when appropriate. 


